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Dr. Cynthia Jackson-Hammond Appointed Provost and  
Vice President for Academic Affairs 

CSU Collegiate Section of National Council of Negro Women  
(NCNW) Elects Executive Board Officers for AY 2010-2011 

From the Deanôs Deské... 
Greetings and welcome back to an-

other exciting academic year.  To 

our new freshmen and transfer stu-

dents, we are so pleased that you 

chose Coppin State University; and 

to our returning sophomore, juniors, 

seniors and graduate students, we 

are so happy to see you back again.   

We look forward to assisting 

you  achieve your academic 

dreams  and we especially pride 

ourselves in knowing that the School 

of Professional Studies  is devoted to 

you because WE ARE FAMILY!!!  

 Our focus for the 2010-2011 school 

year will continue to be increased aca-

demic advisement, increased retention 

and decreased time to degree.   

All SPS students are expected to see 

their advisors at least once a semes-

ter,  attend SPS School meetings held 

every other month, check their Coppin 

e-mails daily; and,  visit the SPS web-

site regularly for information on schol-

arships, job opportunities and intern-

ships.  Weôre here for you because 

ñWE ARE FAMILYò. Have a great 

year!!!   

 

  

The School of Professional 

Studies  welcomes, Dr. Cynthia 

Jackson-Hammond, the 

newly appointed Provost and Vice 

President for Academic Affairs.  Dr. 

Hammond is the former Dean of the 

School of Education and Human Per-

formance at Winston Salem State Uni-

versity where she provided administra-

tive oversight for 14 undergraduate 

programs 7 graduate programs and the 

Maya Angelou Institute for Literacy 

Development. She holds a B.S. in 

Communication Arts and English from 

Grambling State University, an M.A. 

in Communications, an Ed.S in Educa-

tional Counseling from the University 

of Louisiana in Monroe, and a doctor-

ate in Developmental Education with 

dual concentrations in Curriculum and 

Instruction and Student Personnel 

Services from Grambling State Uni-

versity.  Welcome Dr. Hammond! 

Dr. Cynthia Jackson-Hammond, 

Vice President of Academic Affairs 

Mr. & Ms. Coppin  
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The CSU Collegiate Section of 

the National Council of Negro 

Women (NCNW) membership 

held its first meeting of the 

Academic Year on October 

10th and elected its Executive 

Board Officers for 2010-2011. 

 

Story continues on page 15 

SPS Criminal Justice Major  

Mitch Noel crowned Mr. Coppin.  

& Ms. Coppin,  Ms. Lauren Thomas 
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2nd in Nation Approved as Employment Network  

School of Professional Studies  
Applied Psychology & Rehabilitation Counseling  

Departmental News  

Welcome from the New Chair é..Dr. Judith Kehe  

Dr. Judith Kehe 

Department Chair 

Welcome to the fall 2010 Academic Year!  In 

my role as the new Chair, I would like to 

acknowledge and thank Dr. Murray and Dr. 

Spry for their leadership to the department. 

Transitions are often marked with challenges 

but are also moments of opportunities. 

Students, ñthank youò for choosing Coppin, a 

place of opportunities and challenges. You 

are central to our departmentôs goals.  Be 

persistent in reaching your academic goals. 

Access personal and academic resources that 

are available to you. Give yourself permis-

sion to ask for help when needed. Present your 

best work at all times and do not settle for 

anything less that excellence. Donôt underesti-

mate your power to be a change agent in your 

own lives. 

ñBe the change you want to see in the world" 

- Mahatma Gandhi 

Colleagues, ñthank youò for your many contri-

butions to our department. Your support is 

invaluable to its continued success.  Together, 

we will value and respect each otherôs diverse 

strengths, growing edges, opinions and ideas.  

We bring many talents and experiences 

that, together, make for a remarkable and 

dynamic team.  Join me in welcoming Dr. 

David Graham, and Dr. Cynthia Munshell 

our newest members to our team. As we 

embrace the new academic year, let us 

honor our past, embrace the present, and 

look forward with confidence that to-

gether, we are all making a difference.  

ñComing together is a beginning. Keep-

ing together is progress. Working to-

gether is success.ò ---Henry Ford 

Sincere wishes for a successful, invigorat-

ing and collaborative academic year!  

Dr. Cynthia Munshell ,  a licensed psychologist in 

Maryland since 1993, earned her PhD from the Uni-

versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and com-

pleted her clinical internship at the Duke Univer-

sityȤaffiliated VA Medical Center in Durham, NC. 

Dr. Munshell serves as the Clinical Internship Coordi-

nator for the Applied Psychology and 

Rehabilitation Counseling program at Coppin State 

University. She teaches a variety of courses with a 

clinical and research focus as well as a seminar fo-

cused on the internship experience. 
 

While she has training and experience in working 

with children, families, couples, and pregnant sub-

stance abusers, her recent clinical focus has been on 

older adults. She currently delivers clinical services 

and consultation in nursing homes, assisted 

living facilities, and subȤacute rehabilitation 

centers. She also works with persons diag-

nosed with severe and persistent psychiatric 

disorders living in  longȤterm care facilities. 

Dr. Munshell has served on the faculties of 

Johns Hopkins UniversityȤHomewood Cam-

pus, Johns Hopkins Medical Center, the 

University of Baltimore, and University of 

Maryland University College where she was 

the Academic Director for Gerontology and 

the Social Sciences. 

      ~ WELCOME DR. MUNSHELL! ~ 

Applied Psychology & Rehabilitation Counseling Department Welcome New Facultyé. 

Dr. Cynthia Munshell 

Dr. Janet Spry, Coor-

dinator of the Mas-

terôs Program in Re-

habilitation Counsel-

ing has received noti-

fication that the Reha-

bilitation Counseling 

Program has been 

approved as an Em-

ployment Network 

(EN) by the Social 

Security Administration.  As an approved 

EN, the RCP is able to provide  or ar-

range for the provision of  employment 

services , vocational rehabilitation 

(VC)  services,  and other services and 

supports to individuals  with disabilities 

to become and stay employed.  Becoming 

an EN provides the RCP with the opportu-

nity to access additional unrestricted fund-

ing and provide the opportunity for the 

expansion of the program's clinical/

experiential learning component. It is a 

win-win scenario: students receive real-

world; hands-on counseling experience 

and the program receives financial com-

pensation. 

 Coppin is only the second University na-

tionally to receive this contract and we 

look forward to working with the Social 

Security Administration in providing this 

wonderful training opportunity for our 

students as we provide services to indi-

viduals with disabilities. 
  
Congratulations Dr. Spry! Thanks for all of 

your hard efforts! 

 

Under the leadership 

and project direction of 

Dr. Michelle Pointer, 

the Masterôs Program in 

Rehabilitation Counseling 

was awarded a Rehabilita-

tion Services Administra-

tion (RSA) Long Term 

Training Grant in the 

amount of $750,000. This 

is a 5 year grant in the 

amount of $150 per year. 

The grant will focus on 

expanding leadership 

training for students who 

meet the eligibility re-

quirements.  

 

Congratulations Dr. 

Pointer! 

 
$750,000 Grant Awarded  

Dr. Janet Spry 

Dr. Michelle Pointer 

Phenomenal Accomplishments in SPSô Rehabilitation Counseling Program 
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School of Professional Studies  
Applied Psychology & Rehabilitation  Counseling  

Departmental News  

Along with several domestic conferences this 

past year, faculty have also presented at Inter-

national Conferences over the past year. 

Dr.  Brittan-Powell and Dr. Judith Kehe at-

tended the EDULEARN Conference in Barce-

lona, Spain, July 2010.  Dr. Keheôs presenta-

tion was entitled ñWhat really works in pro-

moting student success in an online courseò?,  

Dr. Brittan-Powellôs presentation was entitled 

Lecture Capture Systems-are they worth it? 

Also presented: Improving Faculty Adoption 

of Instructional Technology. 

SENIOR COMMUNITY SERVICE EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM 
(SCEP) COMES TO COPPIN THROUGH DR. JANET SPRY  

Thanks to Dr. Janet Spry, the Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCEP) has come to Coppin State University through the School 

of Professional Studies. Through SCEP, departments within the School of Professional, School of Graduate Studies, and The Honors College 

have been fortunate to have the services of several senior aides.  Acquired through a competitive grant process, we are indeed appreciative for all 

of Dr. Spryôs efforts and hard work.  SCSEP funding is acquired from Senior Service America, Inc. (U.S. Department of Labor).  This non-profit 

organization provides civic engagement and employment opportunities for qualified individuals who desire to re-enter the workforce.  SCSEP 

fosters and promotes useful part-time opportunities in community service activities as well as individual economic self-sufficiency. 

CSUôs SCSEP aides are assisting our departments by providing clerical assistance.  Please take the time to come by and welcome our aides to the 

Coppin Family.  Please contact Dr. Spry if you are interested in obtaining an aide for your department. 

Dr. Judith Kehe  
Dr. Christopher Brittan-Powell & Dr. Habtu Braha 

Dr. Judith Kehe 

Department Chair 

International Travel  

Front row, left to 

right:   

Dr. Janet Spry, Coor-

dinator, 

Ms. Edna Broadway, 

Ms. Vera Daryton, 

Ms.  Dorothy Holland,   

Ms. Cynthia Brown, 

 Ms. Sheila Young, 

   

Back Row, Left to 

Right:  Mr. Wilton 

Taylor,  

Ms. Christine Thorn-

ton,   

Ms. Patricia Owens,  

Ms. Vivian Wiggins, 

and  

Mr. Sam.Weiss. 


